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KAPPA ALPHA PSI FRATERNITY, INC. ®

Raleigh Alumni Chapter


Formal Meeting Minutes
November 16, 2014 
"Treat My Brother as I Treat Myself” 
Ritualistic Opening- The chapter meeting was called to order by Vice-Polemarch Kemah Washington at 6:00pm.
Visiting Brothers- None
Keeper of Records Report- Brother Hyman presented, stated minutes are included in the Brothers Only section of the chapter website.   Minutes were also displayed on the projector screen.  Minutes accepted with spelling correction to Raney and Connor. Correspondence read.  
Keeper of Exchequers Report- Brother Gardner presented.  Notice for information only.  Exchequer report included details of each account.  Brother Washington reminded boothers that Chapter dues are due.
Old Business
Top Teens of America - Brother Rodney Byrd reported that a few brothers met at Garner Road Community Center on 11/2/14 at 4:30pm.  Brother Martin led a session on Dress for Success.  About 25 young men were in attendance and about 100 in attendance overall.  They are hoping that this will be a feeder program for our Guide Right program.  

Certification - Brother Washington reported that Raleigh Alumni, Gamma Omicron, Delta Gamma, and Kappa Xi are all fully certified for the fraternal year.  

Kappa League Community Based Meeting - Brother Ken Moore reported that about 7 potential Kappa Leaguers were present.  The Wakefield Kappa League Members were present as well.  Brothers were asked to continue thinking of ways to get the word out about the program because the school system will not help with spreading the word.  Brother Greene suggested using community boards with newspapers or possibly TV.  Brother Washing stated he would ask the chapter Reported to check into it.  There will be another informational meeting on 12/20/14 at 10am.
New Business
Kappas at The Kapital - Brother Brown encouraged brothers to fill out the survey that was passed out.  Kappa wants to have a larger impact on Capital Hill, in order to do so, the committee needs to know the areas of concern from the brothers.

Triangle Founders Day - Brother Byrd will gather more details and comunicate it to the chapter via email. 

MEP Province Council - Greensboro, NC March 18-22, 2015 - Brother Cooper reported that the registration has increased slightly.  The recent moritorium has a great financial impact on the Middle Eastern Province.  The Province negotiated food, hotels, etc. expecting larger number prior to the moritorium.  Requested brothers to register and encourage non chapter brothers to register as well.  Additonally, requested brothers to book rooms in the host hotel to help meet our obligation.  Brothers Cooper also stated that the Province is looking at ways to cut costs.  Stated that we will likely see an increase of Province dues.  Brother will be sending early registration information to the chapter as soon as it is available.  Brother Washington that we will decide on two deligtes at the December chapter meeting.  Asked that interested brothers send an email to Brother Young.

82nd Grand Chapter Meeting - New Orleans, LA August 11-16, 2015 - We will need two brothers to serve a deligates.

Undergraduate Chapters

a. Shaw University, Delta Gamma- The chapter is fully certified.  They are having a "Shimmy like a Nupe" contest on Wednesday November 19, 2014 at 7pm.  
b. Saint Augustine’s University, Gamma Omicron- Brother Carey stated that they had a successful Kappa Week (NupeVember).  They also just finished the Ms. Kappa Alpha Psi Pageant.
c. NC State University, Kappa Xi –Brother Virgil reported that they just finished Kappa Week.  Had over 300 in addendence to some of the programs.  They participated in Habitate for Humanity, they also won first place in the Stroll-Off.  Planning a party that they hope to raise enough money to repay the loan from RAC.
Spring Kappa Week - Brother Washing stated that more information will be coming.  It will be the week leading up the Beautillion. 

Salvation Army Christmas Stocking Drive - Brother Hyman encouraged brother to turn in their stockings or pick up more if needed.

Poinsettia Delivery/Brothers Visitation - Brother Washington reported that Brother Threatt will lead the organization of this.  Brothers decided that we will do this on 12/20/14, time to be determined. 
RAC Holiday Party (12/12/14) - Brother Washing stated the things coming up on the chapter calander and asked the chapter if they still want to have the Holiday party.  Brother Thornton made a motion to not have the Holiday Party this year.  Seconded by Brother Burt.  Brother voted unamously not to have the Holiday Party in 2014.
Committee Reports
MOIP - Brother Aaron Martin reported that there was a conference call held on November 6, 2014 by Brother Burrell, formerly the Grand Chapter MOIP chair with the Province MOIP committee.

Items bein considered:

1)  Grand Chapter may revoke some of the smaller chapters that don't have the statutory minimum for Undergraduate or Alumni Chapters.

2)  Even in moratorium, two chapters in SE Province have Undergraduate Intake.

3)  Some consideration to recalling letters of chapters which consistently are suspended. 

4)  It's possible the moritorium could be lifted in time for Fall 2015 Intake.

5)  There is discussion of certification process for all members interested in membership intake similiar to the AKA's.
6)  Brother Burrell acknowledged chapters like Durham and Raleigh Alumni who have not been sited for incidents of hazing. 

Reclamation -"J5" - Monday January 5, 2015 (7pm-10pm) - We will celebrate at the Kappa House.  More information will be available at the December chapter meeting. 
Kappa Man of the Year / Citizen of the Year - Brother Washington asked brothers to send their nominations and a brief bio to Brother Edwin Dawson and/or Brother Polemarch.  We usually announce the Kappa Man of the Year at the Founder's Day program in January. 
Entertainment - December 5th Wrong Song Party - Brother Woods encouraged brothers to purchase tickets and attend this event.  A few questions regarding partnering with this chapter of the AKA's.  Brother Woods stated it was a strategic move. 
PanHel - Brother Patrick Gilliard reported that the next meeting/social will be 12/2/14 from 5pm - 8pm at Zaxby's in Knightdale.  10% of the sales during that time will be donated to the PanHel.  Brother Gilliard is the new Vice President and Brother Louis Newsome is the Chaplin.  He also announced a few of the winners of the Gus Witherspoon awards.  
Kappa Charitable Trust Fund, Inc.
Report made by Brother Sam Rouse
For the Good of Kappa.
· Brother Aaron Thornton received a promotion at his job. 
· Brother Donzell Newkirk received a promotion at his job and also moved back to the Raleigh area.
· Brother Eric Williams coached Pop Warner football.  If his team wins on 11/29/14 they will to the Orlando to play.  He will solicite brothers support in helping to raise fund for the trip if need be.
· Brother Washington thanked Brother Connor for helping to get his house under contract.  He hopes to close soon. 
· Brother Greene has some photos that he turned over to the Chapter Historian for the Chapter Archives.  
 MEETING ADJOURNED AT 7:26 pm

